Your new branch is due to open

Firth Park Post Office
Firth Park Library, 441-443 Firth Park Road, Firth Park, Sheffield, S5 6QQ

We recently asked your views on some key areas about our plans to restore the Post Office service in
the local community. We received fifty-five responses, and the branch is now due to open on Tuesday
13 August 2024 at 13:00.

Key points raised:

e Parking
e Opening Times

Response to key points:

e Parking

Parking and the availability of parking spaces are problems faced generally in many locations
nationwide. Whilst the availability of parking spaces is outside the direct control of Post Office
Limited, a further review of parking has been carried out. We can confirm that customers using
their own transport, roadside parking with a designated parking bay is available nearby to the rear
side of the new premises. There is also a free car park located within two minutes’ walk known as
Firth Park Car Park located on Hucklow Road S5 6TF. Further on street time restricted parking
limited to one or two hours is also available on the two streets either side of the library.

e Opening Times
Some customers raised concerns regarding the opening times on a Thursday and we can confirm
the branch will open as normal from 09:00 — 17:30.

We do hope that you will enjoy using the new Post Office.
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Principles of Community Engagement on changes to the Post Office network (extract)
A full version of this document is available on our Consultation Hub - postofficeviews.co.uk

We are committed to engaging and supporting our customers and their representatives as we make
changes to the Post Office network. The following Principles will be adopted when communicating about
changes to your local Post Office branch.

We will Engage - where we are seeking feedback on a decision that has been made on:

Re-opening of a closed branch in a new location
Franchising of a Directly Managed branch in its existing site where there will be changes
to the Post Office service point location

e Relocating a branch where there is a risk that the service could be lost (e.g., an issue with
the premises). This is to minimise or avoid a loss of service to a community where a
replacement branch location has been Identified? and where there is no degradation of
access to Post Office services (into and inside the premises).

While the decision to proceed will have already been made, we will welcome suggestions about specific
aspects of the change such as access arrangements and the internal layout. We will provide four weeks’ notice
or, where extenuating circumstances prevent this, we will provide as much notice as possible.

During this period, we will display a poster in branch and provide information online. We will contact
locally elected representatives3, the Consumer Advocacy Bodies and selected charities*, providing clear
information on any changes to services or access arrangements at the branch. We will ask locally elected
representatives to share information with other key community outlets (such as notice boards, local charities,
magazines, GP surgeries etc.). We will publish the outcome of the engagement online and in branch, providing
a summary of key issues raised with a clear response to each and any changes made to our original plans.

These Principles have been agreed with Citizens Advice, Consumer Scotland and the General Consumer
Council for Northern Ireland, the independent statutory consumer advocacy bodies.

What to do if you feel these Principles haven't been followed:

Please get in touch so we can investigate your complaint. We'll explain in our reply whether we believe we
have followed our Principles of Community Engagement and will provide you with the contact details for the
relevant consumer advocacy body (Citizens Advice, Consumer Scotland, or the Consumer Council for Northern
Ireland) if you're not satisfied with our response. The consumer advocacy body will independently assess
whether we have followed the Principles of Community Engagement process (rather than the decision itself)
and recommend any actions with respect to the complaint.

Postofficeviews.co.uk Call: 03452 66 01 15
Comments@postoffice.co.uk Textphone: 03457 22 33 55
FREEPOST Your Comments

2 Where there is a service risk situation that would result in the loss of service, to avoid or minimise a loss of service
to a community we may need to make a commercial decision to proceed with a relocation of a Post Office branch. In
these cases, we will not consult on a relocation, however we will follow the engagement process and seek feedback on
access arrangements and the internal layout.

3Locally elected representatives include but are not restricted to the Member of Parliament, Scottish Parliament,
Welsh Parliament, or Northern Ireland Assembly, Local Authority Chief Executive, Ward Councillors, Parish or
Community Council.

4 Selected charities are local Citizens Advice, Age UK, Northern Ireland’s Disability Action and Northern Ireland’s
Rural Community Network. All parties referred to in 3 and 4 above are encouraged to share all information with local
groups and organisations who they believe have an active interest in changes to their local Post Office.
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